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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

 

The spring term has started well and pupils have settled 

back in to school life seamlessly. 

 

On Wednesday, year 11 pupils received their mock GCSE 

grades in a way to simulate the actual results day in     

August.  Pupils have been talking about these grades 

since with their teachers and I am sure at home too.  

Thank you to parents and carers for your support in this 

crucial stage in year 11 and we look forward to talking 

with you about how further improvements can be made 

at the year 11 Progress Evening on 19th January. 

 

With the year 9 foundation exams commencing on 23rd 

January, Year 9 pupils should be engaged in revision to 

prepare and demonstrate what they know, remember 

and can do.  Later in this term, year 9 pupils will begin to 

think about the subjects that they might pursue in Year 

10 / 11 through the 'Pathways' process.  More about this 

important time in year 9 will follow over the next few 

weeks, so please do look out for this so that you can talk 

with your child about the decisions they might make. 

 

Finally, parents & carers of year 8 pupils have been sent a 

letter regarding a geography trip opportunity for students 

to visit Borth as part of their upcoming geography studies 

on coasts in May 2023.  Fieldwork is an important and 

enjoyable aspect of geography and we are excited to be 

able to offer such a visit which would bring the theory to 

life!  

 

 

Have a good weekend! 

 

John Parr 

Headteacher 

Upcoming Events   
• Thurs 19th January - Year 11 Progress 

Evening  

• Mon 23rd January - Year 9 Foundation 
Exams start 

• 25th January - Year 11 Hereford Taster 
Day 12-3pm 

Lunch Money 

Please can you ensure that you top up your ParentPay 
account for school lunches. There is also a top up   
machine in the lunch hall where students can use 

coins or cash. 

 

Next week will be  
WEEK A 

Appointments 
We appreciate that pupils may need to have            
appointments during the school day, please could we 
ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the        
appointment card/letter. Thank you. 

Maths Support - Free Lesson on              
Percentages 

I am running a free online lesson on basic              
percentages on Monday 16th January at 7.30pm. 
Percentages are a huge part of the GCSE and exam 
questions are often not answered well despite      
pupils feeling confident about them.  

You can sign up for this lesson by completing this 
form: https://dashboard.mailerlite.com/
forms/158757/76452808439629667/share 

 

If you would like any further information please 
email me at: 

hello@mathswithmrsmack.co.uk 

 

Mrs Mackechnie 

https://dashboard.mailerlite.com/forms/158757/76452808439629667/share
https://dashboard.mailerlite.com/forms/158757/76452808439629667/share
mailto:hello@mathswithmrsmack.co.uk


Please can students collect lunch passes for their PE 

lunch time clubs from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this pass to enter the 

queue on first  calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot take part in PE 

should always bring a note and their PE kit to take part 

in other roles. 

PE Extra Curricular Timetable can be found here 

The PE timetable can be found here  

Sporting News 

Last weeks sporting results 

U16 Hockey team match - We took the U16 boys hockey team to the County Championships to 
represent Church Stretton against some of the top schools in the county. 
Our first game was against Shrewsbury School who we beat 6-0- a tremendous score against 
such a prestigious sporting school. Our second game was against Ellesmere, a tough game but 
well-matched ending in 1-1. Our final game to go through to the semi finals was against Wrekin 
College a very physical team but we came out on top with a 1-0. This meant we were through to 
the semi finals, currently at 2nd place, to play Adams Grammar who were 1st place in the other 
pool. They were a well drilled team and unfortunately after a couple of opportunities we just 
weren't able to score, ending in a loss 4-0 result. Meanwhile on the other pitch Ellesmere had 
just beaten William Brookes. We ended in a 3rd draw (out of 8 schools) with William Brookes 
overall, narrowly missing out on the top two sports qualifying for regionals. The boys should be 
extremely proud of themselves, the target was to play as a team, and that we did. The boys are 
entered into the 7s County tournament in upcoming weeks where we will try again to qualify for 
regionals.  
Goals: 
Iwan Faulkner 3  
Sean Crumpton 2 
Will Doley 3 
Oliver Hughes 1  
Managers Man of the match: Sean Crumpton 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/extra-curricular
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/attachments/ALL%20PE%20Timetable%20for%20Website.pdf


Sports Tour- KS3 only  
 

You may have received a letter inviting your son/daughter to attend the sports 
tour in July. We are planning a trip to Manchester with plenty of activities       

including: a stadium tour, a sports match vs local school and watching a sports 
match. The deadline for the deposit is Friday 20th January- this is to be paid on 

ParentPay.  

Upcoming Fixtures: 

17th January - KS3 Boys and Girls            
Basketball  

25th January - U12 County Cup Girls     
Football 

1st Feb - U13 Netball District Comp 

4th Feb - Shropshire Schools XC  

8th Feb - KS3 Boys Rugby  

8th Feb - U15 District Netball 

15th Feb - U13 County Netball 

27th Feb - U13 Boys hockey 

XCountry NOTICE  

X country Club has now moved to a Tuesday 
after school. this runs 3.30-4.15, if you 
would like to attend you must have consent 
to go offsite which is on ParentPay. 

 

Would you be interested in representing 
the school in XC? The Shropshire Schools 
County Championships is being held 
4th Feb. Entries will be sent in the next 
week- please email                                      
Holly.hodnett@csschool.co.uk if you would 
like to enter. 

Primary events and CSS leadership 

Already this half term the local primary schools have visited CSS to take part in the indoor 

athletics competition. We have 10 teams competing for a place to represent the south area 

in the county school games final. Our fab team of year 8 leaders trained for the event and 

led on each activity with confidence. Well done to St Lawrence girls and Ludlow boys who 

are through to the next round! 



The year 8 leaders were trained by Ryan Lockley from Shropshire cricket to lead in an    

indoor cricket event. The event was well attended with a maximum of 4 schools taking 

part, the leaders were once again very organised and positive, representing themselves 

and CSS well. The pupils loved the competition and developed their skills during the 

morning. Well done to St Lawrence team for coming in first place. 

Sports Leadership Continued 





Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
 

We hope that you and your family had a lovely Christmas break. As the new year begins, we have          
collated a range of books that cover a range of reading ages and topics of interest which your child may 
like to read.  
 

PiXL English Reading January Newsletter 
 
As usual, we’re delighted to be collaborating with two fabulous authors to give you an even wider         
selection of book recommendations. You and your child can watch Darren Simpson and Phil Earle talk 
about their suggestions by using your phone to scan the QR code next to their photos. We have some of 
the selected books in the library and will be ordering more in the next week. 
 
With the wide variety of books showcased here, we hope that you may be able to select some that your 
child might enjoy as we approach the festive season. Please note that unless otherwise stated, the texts 
are suitable from Year 7 and up, but please do research/ read the books before selecting them to ensure 
that they are appropriate for your child.  
 
In addition to exploring the books mentioned in this newsletter, you can encourage reading in other 
ways too. For example:  
 

•  Find out what your child is curious about, or takes an interest in, and look at books around these    
topics.  
•  If your child struggles with reading and this poses an obstacle to their enjoyment, explore the blurbs 
of books and select a couple to try on audiobook. You can often borrow these for free from your local    
library too.  
•  Support your child with reading for purpose. You could read recipes and cook some of these over 
the Christmas break.  
• Also, we're pleased to introduce our new Curriculum Reading Lists for KS3 which can be found     
alongside our knowledge organisers on the school website. Here you can find reading that will deepen 
students' knowledge of the texts they are studying and the wider world:  
 
 
 

Year 7 Knowledge Organisers and Reading Lists 

 

Year 8 Knowledge Organisers and Reading Lists 

 

Year 9 Knowledge Organisers and Reading Lists 

 
 

Whatever you and your child choose to read, we hope you enjoy it, and we wish you a great start to 
2023! 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 

Mr Balmer 
Head of English 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/pixl-english-reading
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/year-7-english-knowledge-organiser
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/year-8-english-knowledge-organiser
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/year-9-english-knowledge-organiser







